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Why not complete the reading 
challenge this summer at your local 

library 

 
Mischief Makers will celebrate 
adventure, friendship, reading and 
fun!  
Children aged 4 to 12 years old to 
borrow and read books and collect 
special stickers as they take part in 
the Beano town treasure hunt. 

 

Goodrich Church of England 
 

Attendance 17th Edition 2017-18         13th July 2018 
Termly House- 

points 

Reception 94.7% 
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Year 1 98.6% 

Year 2 96.1%  
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Year 3 97.5% 

Year 4 94.3%  
1 

Year 5 96.9% 

Year 6 95.2%  
1 

TOTAL 96.3% 

 

Primary School Newsletter 
 

Notices 
 This will be the final Newsletter of the year.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for 

your support this year and we look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 4th September. 

 Congratulations to everyone who helps with Garden Club, you have recently been awarded with 
your Level Two RHS certificate.  Mrs Small puts so much time and effort into this and it is very much 
appreciated by us. 

 CALLING ALL LIBRARY BOOKS- Please search bags, shelves and bedrooms for school books and 
return as soon as possible so that we can get the shelves sorted and restocked ready for 
September. 

 Thank you to all the adults who have given up their time to help with the swimming this term.  A 
particularly big thank you to Jane Cooke and Debbie Mutlow who have helped every week this 
year…. you are superstars and your help is invaluable! 
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 Thank you to all the reading volunteers who have given up their time to come and hear children 
read during this academic year. We really do appreciate your time, help and support. You are all 
truly wonderful.  

 Thank you to Mrs Small and Mrs Palmer for helping Owl Class this term with their ‘Dig for Victory’ 
campaign.  You have inspired a lot of budding gardeners with your hints and tips on how to make 
thing grow. 

 If your child would like to learn a musical instrument please ask in the office. 

 Thank you to the PTFA for their tireless fundraising efforts throughout the year and for supporting 
our school functions with refreshments.  

 Thank you to Rose, Mr and Mrs Neilson and Mr and Mrs Williams, and anyone else I may have 
missed, for all your help with the chickens during this academic year. It has been very much 
appreciated and valued. Thank you for being so kind.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

What’s Going On? (Please see ourschoolsapp.com for further information) 

Forest School Celebration Worship Other dates 

    14/07/18 Hazelhurst Care Home Fete 

    16/07/18 Year 5 & 6 Cardiff Trip 

    17/07/18 Infant Beach Party Day 

    18/07/18 Concert Performance 13.30-15.00 

    18/07/18 Concert Performance 18.00-19.30 

  19/07/18 Year 2 Graduation Service 19/07/18 Concert Performance 18.00-19.30 

  20/07/18 Year 6 Leavers Service 23/07/18 Last Day of School Year 

    04/09/18 Autumn Term Begins 
 

Class News 

Wrens 

This week, Wrens have been writing adventure stories based on the ‘Snail and the Whale’. In Maths, Reception 

have been using the signs < (less than) and > (greater than) to compare numbers and Year 1s have been making 

amounts with different coins. In Church Week, we have been looking at different types of prayer, praise and 

worship and have enjoyed finding out about different denominations of Christianity and how they pray and 

worship God. We have made our own prayer mats, hands and rosaries to show the different ways different faiths 

pray and in P.E. we have been developing our tennis skills. 

Robins 

This week has been church week and we have been learning all about prayer and praise.  We have explored how 

people pray in different faiths and completed lots of activities to learn all about it.  We have made prayer mats, 

prayer bunting, and prayer beads and written all about the comparison of different religions and how they pray.  

In Maths, we have been leaning all about the sign = and what it really means.  We have been answering missing 

box questions and are moving onto writing our own for our friends. 

Wood- 

peckers 

Woodpeckers have been busy learning about how people of different faiths pray. We enjoyed asking lots of 
questions to visitors from Ross Baptist Church and had fun thinking about the different types of prayers people 
can say in our ‘Prayer Spaces’ session. In Maths, we have been applying the different skills we have learned 
throughout the year to solve problems. In PE we have been continuing to develop our tennis playing skills. 

Owls 

Owl class been trying out some World War 2 ration recipes and took part in a ‘Great British Ration Bake Off’ 
while making carrot cookies and eggless cake in their technical challenge.  They demonstrated wonderful team 
work and produced some tasty treats.  We have also been learning about Alan Turing and his important role in 
helping to end the war which inspired us to become code breakers ourselves using a range of different types of 
encryptions.  

Peregrines 

Peregrine Class have been busy writing and publishing a story, with a flashback, based on events in World War 
Two. In maths they have been continuing their theme park work or solving problems involving angles. Year 6 
thoroughly enjoyed their Forest School Extravaganza and during Church week, the whole class enjoyed different 
experiences in order to understand how Christians of different dominations praise and pray to God.  We have 
also been busy rehearsing for the forthcoming summer concert. 

  Cloakroom  Year 6 Girls 
 

 

 


